
Community Club - October 13th, 2020 
  

● Principal’s Report 
○ Nov 4th and Dec 9th are E-Learning days 
○ Will be starting 5 days a week starting the week of October 19th 
○ I Love Public Schools video should be out shortly 
○ Halloween parties will be organized and put on by the teachers; no parents 

will be allowed to attend. Will be looking for ideas or help purchasing items 
from the Community Club (to be discussed later in the meeting)  

● Treasurer’s Report 
○ Provide overview on balance and deposits 
○ Current balance is $5427.84  
○ there are still 7 teacher reimbursement checks outstanding totalling $525. 

Will give through the end of the year before reaching out to the teachers, 
reminding them to cash the checks. 

○ 402 BBQ said the amount donated is $31 (10% of mentioned sales) 
○ Update: Scooter’s check was in the mail after the meeting concluded - 

check in the amount of $120 (30% of sales) plus an additional $20 donation 
from a customer 

● Liability Insurance: 
○ Jessica  

● Old Business 
○ Gaga pit 

■ Ken stated he ordered and has the corner brackets on hand. Will 
need to purchase the lumber and hardware this spring when ready 
to go. 

■ Amanda mentioned that Paddock Road had installed a gaga pit this 
fall 

● New Business 
○ Fundraising 

■ Gator Gear water bottles 
■ Provide three options and price points; plastic water bottle, 

20 oz tumbler, 32 oz bottle with flip up straw lid 
■ Amanda to start a Google form and make the CC members 

as collaborators. 
○ Provide paypal link 
○ Option for personalization on the two stainless steel 

cups (click yes/no and field to enter the name) 
○ Place for pictures of the water bottles 
○ A place to note if this is a gift and shouldn’t be sent 

home with their child.  



■ Pop - Day of Awesomeness 
■ Prairie Lane has one week left on their fundraiser and they 

are already at $18,000 
■ Decided on moving forward with the Pop fundraiser this fall 

and having the Day of Awesomeness in the spring. 
■ Plan to have the kick off the week of the 16th; this allows the 

fundraising window to extend over Thanksgiving and 
hopefully boost the family giving. 

■ Plan for the Read-a-Thon in the spring to coincide with ​One Book 
One School/Book Fair 

■ Look into an online logging and fundraising program (will likely 
have a percentage fee) 

■ Wait and see how covid plays out, but discuss and consider carnival 
and/or fun run at a later date. 

○ Student engagement activities 
■ Fall party 

■ Cookies provided by the school 
■ Brooke to set up a Sign up Genius to send out to parents. 

Looking for juice box and skittles donations 
■ CC to fill in the gaps plus provide bags, candy and trinkets. 

Teacher helpers and CC to work together to assemble the bags. 
■ Pizza day / movie / pajamas 

■ Close to the holidays 
■ Popcorn and snacks 
■ Order pizza that day 

○ Yearbook Committee 
■ Possibly have a 6th grade group a teacher leader and a parent leader 
■ 6th graders could do the cover with a competition; they could do the 

other ‘fun’ pages such as the community club events or the E-learning 
page, etc. 

■ Amanda to reach out to see if any teachers are interested. Also reach 
out to some potential 1st or 2nd grade parents. 

● Title One Parent Meeting 
○ Amanda provided an update on the work and processes the school is going 

through, including the inconsistent testing and data. 
○ There is an understandable and expected drop in reading scores due to 

homeschooling and E-learning. 
○ Amanda asked for suggestions on how they can improve. One idea is to 

recognize outstanding teachers or have a teacher of the month that parents 
can nominate.  

 


